

Parish Office (Washington line)	301-261-7399
(Baltimore line)	
FAX	
Office Hours: MonThurs. 8:30a.m4:30p.m	n; Friday 8:30a.m Noon
*	•
Pastor (ext. 32)	Fr. Michael Jendrek
Permanent Deacon	Dcn.Doug Lovejoy
Permanent Deacon	Ocn. Moise DeVillier, Jr.
Parish Secretary (ext. 35)	
Receptionist (ext. 21)	Jeanne Collins
Office Assistant (ext. 23)	Mara Barnett
Accountant (ext. 22)	Jean Phillips
Maintenance (ext. 49)	Bobby Jones
Director of Adult Enrichment (ext. 33)	Margaret Wood
Director of Family Ministry (ext. 34)	Cyndi Zajic
Director of Fellowship Ministry	Čyndi Zajic

School of the Incarnation (PreK-8) 410-519-2285 www.schooloftheincarnation.org

JULY 3, 2022

HOLY FAMILY CATHOLIC CHURCH

826 West Central Ave. P.O. Box 130 Davidsonville, Maryland 21035

Parish Mission

"Engaged in Christ, Engaged with Each Other, Engaged in our Community"

For a complete list of staff emails and ministries, visit our website at <u>www.holyfamilychurch.com</u> Bulletin Deadline: Monday at 8:00 a.m.

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES FOR CATHOLIC PARISHES IN SOUTH ANNE ARUNDEL COUNTY

Holy Family

Daily Mass: Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday: 9:00a.m. (Church) Weekend Mass Schedule: Saturday: 5:00p.m., Sunday: 8:30am & 10:30am

Our Lady of Perpetual Help, Edgewater 4 4 3 -2 0 3 -1 0 0 2 Saturday: 4:00p.m., 7:00p.m. (Spanish) Sunday: 10:00a.m. Monday, Wednesday & Friday: 9:00a.m. Our Lady of Sorrows, Owensville 4 1 0 -8 6 7 -2 0 5 9 Saturday: 5:00p.m. Sunday: 8:00 & 10:30a.m. Tuesday & Thursday: 9:00a.m.

Baptism: Call the Parish Office as early as possible to make arrangements. A Baptism Preparation Class is required for first time parents.

Reconciliation: Wednesday from 5:00 pm to 6:00 pm and Saturday from 3:30 p.m. to 4:45 p.m., and by appointment. Communion Calls: Call the Parish Office if you wish Holy Communion brought to a member of your family.

Marriage: Call the Parish Office at least 6 months before the anticipated date of the wedding.

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (R.C.I.A.): Email Charles Burk at <u>burkce53@gmail.com</u> to learn about the Catholic faith.

Rite of Christian Initiation of Children & Youth (R.C.I.C.), Reconciliation & First Communion: Beth Supple, Coordinator of Sacramental Preparation at firstsacraments@hfccmail.org.

Perpetual Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament in the Oratory: For information, email Cindy Daily at cindy.daily@verizon.net.

Rosary: Saturday at 4:30 p.m. & Wednesday at 5:00 p.m. in the Church. Monday at 6:30 p.m. in the Chapel.

Prayer Network: To have prayers said for a special intention, call Chuck & Sally Miller at 410-798-4884.

GET THE MYPARISH APP on your phone/tablet through the App Store or Google Play Store. Search for Holy Family-Davidsonville. https://www.facebook.com/Holy-Family-Catholic-Church-Davidsonville-Maryland

~ Pastor's Note ~

In light of the United States Supreme Court decision in Dobbs vs Jackson, announced on June 24, 2022, stating and turning the issue to state legislatures, the work of those in the Pro-life Movement has not ended but has moved into a new phase. It is one thing to change laws; it is entirely another thing to bring about a metanoia, a change of heart which facilitates a change of human action.

We who affirm the sacredness of each and every human life, including the unborn child, persons with physical and intellectual challenges, and persons who are incarcerated in jails, still have work to do and accomplish. We need to increase our support of women and men who find themselves in the life situation of an unplanned and crisis pregnancy, providing spiritual, emotional, financial and practical help before and after the birth of the child. I remember one Pro-life leader writing in an article that one practical need mothers have is for diapers. One day after reading the article, I was in a grocery store and was surprised at the high cost of diapers. As we move forward, if you have any ideas of how we as a parish can help mothers who are pregnant, new mothers and fathers, and babies, please share your thoughts with me.

Last week, I had a wonderful retreat at St. Mary's Seminary in Baltimore with my fellow priests. Fr. Andy Aaron also attended the retreat. The retreat was hosted by Rev. Brian Barr, who is a diocesan priest of the Rockville Centre Diocese on Long Island, NY. This was the first retreat which Fr. Brian had ever given to priests. As a former Vocations Director, he has been ordained over 25 years and is presently the Pastor of three parishes. From the perspective of a parish priest, Fr. Brian brought wisdom and humor to his morning and afternoon presentations. The titles of his talks were Merciful Servant Leadership, Leadership, Leadership. Hopeful Leadership and Passionate Leadership. It was a wonderful retreat! I also enjoyed spending time with my fellow priests.

This week ends my first year as your Pastor at Holy Family. The past year has been a blessing in my life! You all have been a blessing in my life for which I am thankful!

Blessings!

F2 Mike



CONGRATULATIONS TO: Ezra Lee Hodges, son of Randy & Amanda as he received the sacrament of Baptism last weekend.

READINGS FOR THE 15TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

- ♦ First Reading: Deuteronomy 30:10-14
- Responsorial Psalm: Psalm 69:14. 17, 30-31, 33-34, 36 37
- ♦ Second Reading: Colossians 1:15-20
- ♦ Gospel: Luke 10:25-37



"Whatever town you enter and they welcome you, eat what is set before you, cure the sick in it and say to them, 'The kingdom of God is at hand for you." - *Lk 10:8-9*

July 4th - July 10th

Mon.	9:00 a.m.	For the Preservation of Peace and Justice in our Nation
Tues.	9:00 a.m.	For the repose of the soul of Donna Nelson
Wed.	9:00 a.m.	For the repose of the soul of Bernice Stewart
Thurs.	9:00 a.m.	For the repose of the soul of John R. Albright and for the repose of the souls in Purgatory
Fri.	9:00 a.m	For the repose of the soul of Maureen Critchley
Sat.	5:00 p.m.	For the repose of the souls of Tony & Stella Rakoskie
Sun.	8:30 a.m.	For the repose of the soul of Pat McKinnon and for the intentions of our Parishioners
Sun.	10:30 a.m.	For the repose of the souls of Silvia & Hector Rosello & Florence E. Morton



Rest in Peace Joan Price, mother of Henry and Bruce Ann Black, mother of Andrea Laidlaw



PRAY FOR: Joseph Pazulski, Gene Baez, Mary DeNardo, Maggie Shiplett, Judy Hanna, Marie Fields, Bo Thoms, Carol Sepeta, Gerry Deighan, Dorothy Wright, Brayden Chesnick, Richard Addair, Augusta Hunt, Tom Schall, Tracy Joyce, Jenny Worrell, Maria Witz, Morgan Earp, Bobby Bender, Oliver Moses

Jaquez, Emma Webster, Tamara Huggins, Debi Greenfield, Thomas Scarduzio, Mike Greenwell, Larry & Katy Novicki, Liam O'Brien, Pauline Lukash, Lexi Woepler, Kevin Shaw, Elizabeth Coe, Jessica Connell, Bradley Abell, Ricky Smith, Lauren Scalici, Edward Stromberg, Jr., Noah Haas, John Kelly, Bill Hoffman, Mary Markuski, Steve Arapian, Linda Markuski, Ken Carter, Pam Thayer, Geri McCarthy, Sandi Matthews, Adam & Christine Palmer, Priscilla Snyder, Jerry Jones, Laura Ruitberg, Anita Stuck and for those on the prayer network.

 If there is a name that can now be removed from the names listed above, please call the Parish Office and let us know at 410-269-0586.

Sun.	Adoration continues, Oratory Children's Liturgy of the Word at the 10:30am Mass, Children's Library Prayer Teams after the 10:30am Mass, Church		
Mon.	Adoration continues, Oratory Parish Office Closed Rosary Group 6:30pm-7pm, Chapel		
Tues.	Adoration continues, Oratory Women's Cursillo Group Meeting 9:30am– 11am, Classroom 14 Men's Group 7:30pm-8:30pm, Classroom 14		
Wed.	Adoration continues, Oratory Confessions, 5pm, Church Secular Franciscans Meeting 7pm-9pm, Classrooms 5 & 6		
Thurs.	Adoration continues, Oratory Pastoral Team Meeting 9:45am, Church		
Fri.	Adoration continues, Oratory Friday Fellowship 9:30am, Lower level lobby Floral Arranging 9:30am, Church & Liturgy Workspace		
Sat.	Adoration continues, Oratory		



HOLY FAMILY BLOOD DRIVE: Friday, July 15th, 9am-3pm. Sponsored by the South County Knights of Columbus Council #8251. Anne Arundel Medical Center

is requiring masks be worn when donating blood. Give the gift of life. All proceeds will benefit Luminis Health - Anne Arundel Medical Center. Sing up at https://bit.ly/3OizJcD.



CELEBRATORY BRICKS AT THE CHAPEL: Holy Family offers the opportunity to purchase a brick (4" x 8" \$150 or 8" x 8" \$250) in memory of a loved one or to

celebrate a family achievement. Interested parties should contact Jeanne Collins, office receptionist, at rcpt@hfccmail.org. Forms are available on the Parish website, www.holyfamilychurch.com or through the Parish Office. The donation for a brick goes directly to Holy Family Catholic Church. Soon we will be offering additional clipart options (wedding bands, wedding bells, graduation hat, seals and badges and more)!



SUMMER BOOK READING: If you are doing a staycation or going on vacation, this is a good time to do some catch up reading. The Library has over 30 categories to choose from. We work on

the honor system, take out a book or 2 and return in 3 weeks. The Library is located in the conference room across from Unity Hall. Sorry we are unable to take any book donations at this time. Questions: Mary Anne Joyce at mami5@comcast.net.



PARISH OFFICE CLOSED: Monday, July 4th and will reopen at 8:30am on Tuesday, July 5th. Enjoy the fireworks! *Fr. Mike will be doing Daily Mass on July 4th at 9am in the Church.*

Collection Report

June 25th & 26th

Offertory \$5,942 Maintenance Fund \$2,134 Poor Box \$736

Mass Attendance 776

Month of June Faith Direct Offertory \$44,965 Poor Box \$3,055 Peter's Pence \$653 Sarah's House \$1,403

Month of June Totals
Offertory \$26,858.09
Mortgage & Maintenance \$14,596
Poor Box \$3,882.35

 HAITI RECTORY PROJECT: Giving to the Rectory Project is now available through Faith Direct. Thank you for your support.



GIVE UP YOUR ENVELOPES: We invite you to help your parish save money by giving up your offertory envelopes. Enrolling with Faith Direct will provide Holy Family with consistent support and simplify your giving without the wasteful envelopes. Visit www.faithdirect.net and

use our Church code: **MD61**.Thank you for your continued support of our parish family!

If you are already enrolled in Faith direct please remember that if there are any changes to your credit card account (expiration date, new account number) you need to notify Faith Direct. If you do not do this, your donation cannot be processed. The same is true for any changes to your bank accounts if you are paying through ACH. Thank you for your attention to this and for your support of Holy Family.

REMINDER: If you change from envelopes to electronic giving through Faith Direct, please contact the office to cancel envelopes.



ST. GREGORY THE GREAT ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH: Thank you and please extend our spirit of appreciation to your Congregation for their generosity in

support of our parish and our Outreach Ministries. May God bless and replenish your purses abundantly.

Fr. Uju P. Okeahialam, C.S.Sp. (Pastor)

OUR LADY OF PERPETUAL HELP ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH: On behalf of the OLPH Haiti Committee, I want to thank you for your generous donations to the Haiti outreach project, with the goal of feeding and educating the children of St. Elizabeth of Hungary, our sister parish in Perodin, Haiti. May God bless you and your family.

Nancy Goff Chair, Haiti Committee



CARING FOR CREATION MEANS PEOPLE TOO: It's that time again that our South County Interfaith group, called the Breakfast Club, which supports the people and children in south Anne Arundel County begins their ministry.

Every Friday we set up tables and distribute groceries to the folks in need at the mobile home parks in South County. What can you do to help? Well, in addition to whatever groceries you normally donate into the blue carts, could you please add some children's snacks from our wish list?. These could be health bars, juice boxes, Lunchables, individual packets of cookies or whatever you think that they would like. With the help of the good folks at Our Lady Of Perpetual Help, bags of groceries are assembled and then distributed every Friday. For the rest of the Summer we will be ensuring the people who need it the most get the food they need. Nobody should be hungry. Thank you so much for your help and generosity as always.

Environmental question, email me at christophergordon@verizon.net and I'll do my best to answer it.

Your faithful servant, Chris



The Senior Luncheon Ministry is Hosting a "Summer Fun" Luncheon

Where: Holy Family Unity Hall
When: Wednesday, July 27, 2022

♦ Tíme: Noon untíl 2 PM

Please join us in celebrating the summer season. A light lunch will be served; and entertainment will be provided. There is no charge to attend this event. We hope you can make it, feel free to invite others.

If you are interested, or know someone who might be interested, please contact Sue Hickman at (410) 507-5566.



SUMMER MASS SCHEDULE starts this weekend, July 2nd & 3rd and continues thru August 27th & 28th.

- SATURDAÝ VÍGIL MASS:
 5PM, CHURCH
- SUNDAY 8:30AM &
 10:30AM MASSES, CHURCH



"WE'RE TEEING OFF"

WHAT: Holy Family Golf Tournament

WHEN: Monday, September 12th

WHERE: Renditions Golf Club, Davidsonville.

Registration will be at 8am with a 9am shotgun start. Mark your calendars! More information will be provided soon. Anyone wishing to help by joining the Golf Committee can contact Chris Jedrey jeds527@gmail.com or by cell at 443 474-8395.



SUMMER SCHEDULE CHILDREN'S LITURGY OF THE WORD: We hold these on Sundays for about 20 minutes (during the Readings, Gospel and Homily of Mass) at the 10:30am Mass. Children (ages 4 to 10) are escorted from Mass to

the Children's Library where they will learn the lessons that are directed more to youthful minds and hearts. They are returned to Mass after the homily. Masks are required. Questions or to volunteer email Cyndi Zajic at familyministry@hfccmail.org.



OLPH FOOD PANTRY AND SUMMER BREAKFAST CLUB: The blue carts for your food donations are in the Narthex and outside the front of the Church, Right now our biggest need is healthy snacks for kids, cereal, peanut butter (18oz.), pull top

ready to eat soup and stews, ravioli, Spaghetti O's, baked beans, canned fruit/fruit cups (any variety), mustard, ketchup, mayonnaise (14oz. preferably plastic containers), ramen noodles, pancake mix & syrup, mac-n-cheese (individual cups), salt, pepper (small containers), flour & sugar (1lb) paper products, and Ziploc bags. We will let you know as needs change. We have also started our "Summer Breakfast Club" on Friday's at the South County Trailer Parks. Snacks of all kinds and please designate as "Breakfast Club." Thank you for your continued generosity.



DEACON DOUG'S Q & A: How many Catholics were in the US when Independence was declared July 4, 1776?

Answer to last week's question about "fear of the Lord": Rather than meaning that we are supposed to be afraid of God, the phrase really

is calling us to a deep sense of awe, reverence, respect, confidence, thankfulness, and love for God. As Pope Francis said, "The fear of the Lord, the gift of the Holy Spirit," doesn't mean being afraid of God since we know that God always loves and forgives us. Rather, it is a joyful awareness of God's grandeur and a grateful realization that only in God do our hearts find true peace."



THE KNIGHTS LADIES are once again collecting spare/ used/unused eyeglasses for the Lions Club. Since 1925, their mission is to prevent avoidable blindness and

imprve quality of life for people who are blind and visually impaired. They clean, sort, repair and redistribute them to optical missions around the world to developing countries. Any and all glasses you may have taking storage space in your dresser will be welcome. Many people will be blessing you for their new ability to "look" at the world or see a loved one's face. Look for the basket on the Baker's Rack in the Upper Gallery or leave at the Parish Office.



HOLY FAMILY PAID POSITION: Our Parish is seeking an individual with live streaming abilities to use parish equipment with three cameras to live stream 5pm Saturday Vigil Mass. Training will be provided. This position is open to anyone who is a rising junior in High School or older. If interested please

email Louisa Woolery at louisa.woolery@hfccmail.org or call the Parish Office at 410-269-0586 (ext. 27).



COVID 19 TEST KITS: With Anne Arundel County summer here and vacations Department of Health being planned, you may wish to have test kits on hand. They can be ordered through the Federal

Government site at covid.gov/tests. You can also check for locations through Anne Arundel County where kits can be picked up at aahealth.org/rapidcovidtest/.



THE PROJECT UPLIFT MINISTRY at Holy Family supports men in a sober living community with monthly meals occasional supplies. We are in need of a few additional volunteers interested in

joining one of our small groups who jointly prepare dinner once a month for the residents. We each take one part of the meal, all prep is done at home and delivered. For some of the men, it's the only home cooked meal they eat together. Contact Erin Bright at aebright15@gmail.com for information.



SEW TIME: Our next meeting is a daylong sew retreat on Saturday, July 23rd from 9am - 3pm in Unity Hall at Holy Join us as pray together and complete pillow cases for the "Free Camp" Petersburg, VA to benefit the underprivileged children ages 6-12, as well as the pediatric patients at AAMC. We will also be working on items for our Fall

Lunch and beverages will be served as holiday sale. No sewing experience needed. Please contact Barbara Harmel at barbara.harmel@gmail.com or Pam Hines at hinesip@verizon.net for more information.



MEN'S **GROUPS:** Fraternity, discussion and faith. We meet every other week. Choose from a variety of meeting times. For more information and to find a time that works for you visit the Homepage

on our website www.holyfamilychurch.com and scroll to the icon "Men's Ministry" to get all the updates.



WITNESS TO LOVE: Holy Family engaged couples! This is our premarital program. Cyndi Please contact Zaiic familyministry@hfccmail.org. Congratulations!!



HOLY HOUR: Thursdays from 7pm-8pm in the Chapel with exposition of the Blessed Sacrament, rosary and contemplation prayer Lectio Divina.



PRAY THE ROSARY: Mondays at 6:30pm in the Chapel. Wednesdays at 5pm (during confessions) or 4:30pm Saturdays both in the Church.



FRIDAY FELLOWSHIP: Join us on Fridays after daily Mass in the Lower Level Gathering Space! Join us for cards and games (to be selected weekly). Want to know more details? Email Cyndi at familyministry@hfccmail.org or call the Parish Office during business hours.



MEN'S OPEN GYM: We are bouncing back! Men 18 years or older, please join us on Monday, July 11, 18 and August 1, 15. from 7pm-8pm at Riva Trace Baptist Church, 475 W Central Ave. YOU MUST BE VACCINATED! Bring your own basketball. Any questions email Cyndi at familyministry@hfccmail.org.



SUMMER VACATION IS HERE: You don't have to miss Mass while on vacation or travelling this summer or any time of the year. Visit https:// catholicmasstime.org/ to find a church near you!



HIGH SCHOOL YOUTH GROUP LOCK-IN

Friday - Saturday, July 15th-16th, 7pm - 9am

- Overnight in the Church with friends? Sounds awesome!
- Food, games, movies, fun!

Please sign up to let us know you are interested. Adult chaperones needed. See the sign-up for a schedule at https://www.signupgenius.com/go/904094EA8AD2BA7F94-high2.



HIGH SCHOOL YOUTH GROUP

- STEUBENVILLE SUMMER YOUTH CONFERENCE: FEARLESS
- JULY 29 31, SPRINGFIELD, MASSACHUSETTS
- SPEND & WEEKEND WITH HUNDREDS OF TEENS PRAISING GOD AND HAVING FUN. INVITE & FRIEND... DEFINITELY!
- For more information, email John, Youth Minister, johnfreiland@hfccmail.org.



WE LOVE NEW IDEAS:

Do you have a game that you would like to

suggest? Email John at john.freiland@hfccmail.org or Michael at michael.daily@hfccmail.org with a suggestion or to get the Zoom link.



FROM SNOOPY AND THE GANG!

LOTS OF FUN AT VACATION BIBLE CAMP!







Matter of Perspective

Three priests sat discussing the best positions for prayer while a telephone repairman worked nearby.

"Kneeling is definitely best," claimed one.

"No," another contended. "I get the best results standing with my hands outstretched to Heaven."

"You're both wrong," the third insisted. "The most effective prayer position is lying prostrate, face down on the floor."

The repairman could contain himself no longer. "Hey, fellas," he interrupted, "the best prayin' I ever did was hangin' upside down from a telephone pole."

O LPi